
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
It has been an extremely busy week at Brookside, especially with the visit from Ofsted. Thank you for completing the parent 
questionnaire and those parents who spoke to the inspectors on the playground. The report will be published a few weeks  
after the Easter holiday.  
I would like to thank all of the staff for their hard work and the children for their wonderful behaviour and attitudes to learning 
during the two days of the inspection. Thank you also to the school governors who also spoke to the inspection team. 
 
Science Oxford 
The KS1 children had a fantastic day with Science Oxford yesterday exploring different scientific investigations by 
thinking of a question and sharing ideas before completing a test to find an answer. The day was based around 
their science focus this year looking at materials and animals and their habitats. In doing so they discussed the 
properties of different materials to discover why certain products are used for certain products, before thinking 
about animal adaptations for their environment and creating their own creature with specific adaptations. The 
children also completed other enquiries looking at how bubbles are formed and the power of air. The day flew 
past and the children were brilliant, engaging in all the sessions. Science Oxford are based in Headington and are 
open to the public at weekends and in the holidays if you want a fun interactive day out over Easter.  
https://scienceoxford.com/ 
 
Year 3/4 Boxford Botanic Garden Trip 
This week, Year 3 and 4 visited the Oxford Botanic Garden to enhance our learning in Science about the life  
cycle of plants. They listened carefully during our workshop and enjoyed going into the rainforest glasshouse 
and exploring all the different things that grow in that environment. We were impressed by how confidently  
children shared their own knowledge about the Amazon Rainforest that they have been learning in Geography 
and English this term. The children represented Brookside School brilliantly, as not only teachers, but staff and 
visitors at the Botanic Gardens, commented on how 'respectful, polite and what a wonderful attitude all 3              
classes showed during their visit - it was a joy to share the garden with them!' Thank you to Mrs Cooper for  
organising an interesting trip for all!  
 
Breaktime snacks 
A reminder that pupils should only be bringing fruit to school for their breaktime snacks. 
 
New Menu  
You should have received this week an email with the new menu attached. This starts after the Easter holiday.  The first day 
back will be pizza, as per the Monday menu.  We would like to hear any feedback your children provide about the new menu 
or school dinners more generally to ensure we are providing high quality meals for your children. There is a copy at the end of 
this newsletter. 
 
Red Nose Day  
Thank you to the whole school community for raising Ã915 for Comic Relief last Friday.  It was great to see so many people 
dressed in red and there were some very creative 40th birthday party outfits.  Well done to Apryl, Emily, Casey and Daniel 
who were the best dressed pupils and Mrs Taylor who won the prize for the staff! We were astounded by the generosity of 
pupils and parents for the Bake Off.  There were almost 80 entries for the Bake Off and the winners of the adult prize were 
the Reeves family and the best child entry was from Meera who recreated the duck cake from Bluey! We sold out of red noses 
by Friday morning, so will get more next time!  This money will go towards supporting communities across the UK and around 
the world. Thank you for your support.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Community Orchard  
Brookside's Eco-Club were approached by Oxfordshire County Council to let us know that the Council 
planned a community orchard alongside the school site.  This week you may have noticed a few new 
trees; a range of apple, plum and pear alongside the Bucknell Road.  These trees will be maintained by 
OCC, with support from Eco-Club.  When they fruit then this will be available to the whole                              
community.  We are grateful to the Council's Tree Service for providing this opportunity for the whole 
community. Well done to the Eco-Club children who helped to plant the trees this week. 
 
Online Safety - TikTok 
We know some children have access to TikTok on parent's devices.  Children should not have access to TikTok on their own 
devices as the current age restriction is 13+ with some elements restricted to over 18s only.  If you do let your child look at 
TikTok on your device then please take a moment to look at the advice on the poster at the end of the newsletter.  If we               
become aware that your child is accessing TikTok we will send the most up to date information to you.   
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Shakespeare Workshop 
On Thursday, Sky Blue Theatre visited our Year 5 and 6 pupils to deliver an incredible performance of Macbeth. What made 
the experience even more special was that the actors were chosen from the audience, making it an interactive and exciting 
event! Children also got a chance to implement a creative tableau (freeze frame) of a scene from the play! Well-done to all the 
students who took part; you were all brilliant! Special congratulations to Hallie-Mai for winning the Best Actor Award.                          
A performance to remember!   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 3 and 4 quiz 
Parents, please join us for a Lower KS2 quiz at 2.30pm on April 2nd, work with your child to solve some of their curriculum-
based questions!  
   
Safeguarding over the Easter holiday 
During Easter should you have a concern about your child or another child who lives in Oxfordshire, please call the Multi Agen-
cy Safeguarding Hub on 0345 050 7666.  If you have an immediate concern about a child then please call the police on 
999.  Should you wish to get advice you can call the NSPCC on 0808 800 5000 between 10am and 4pm Monday to Friday or 
email help@nspcc.org.uk.   
  
Mental Health - Five Ways to Wellbeing and Emotional Literacy 
Children in KS2 are taking part in a session on 'Five Ways to Wellbeing' with Charlotte who is our link worker from the Mental 
Health Support Team (MHST).  Charlotte and her colleagues have held this session with all classes in KS2.  Please find at the 
end of the newsletter a poster about how to support young people with dealing with new and challenging feelings - whether 
it's sadness, fear or rage.  This guide provides you with expert tips on teaching children to recognise their own emotions and 
deal with them in a mature manner.  Should you think your child may benefit from support led by the MHST please find more 
information here - https://www.oxfordhealth.nhs.uk/camhs/oxon/mhst/ 
or speak to Mr Watt or Mrs Coles. 
 
Diary Dates 
End of Term - Friday 4th April 2025 (3:15 p.m. finish for all classes as usual) 
Summer Term commencesðTuesday 22nd April 2025 
Bank Holiday - Monday 5th May 2025 
Half Term - Monday 26th - Friday 30th May 2025 
INSET Day - Monday 2nd June 2025 (school closed to pupils) 
End of Term - Friday 18th July 2025 
INSET Days - Monday 21st and Tuesday 22nd July 2025 (school closed to pupils) 
 
Best wishes,  
Mr Cornell and the staff of Brookside 








